Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

May 24, 2019 
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Hume on Wednesday, May 24, 2019 at 10:38 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom at HIA with the following members of the Committee present:







James Anderson

James Gross



William Leonard

Carolyn Van Newkirk


Also attending were:  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Thomas Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations & Security), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, IT), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Public Comments:  None.
Minutes:  The minutes of the April 18, 2019 Executive Committee were deemed approved.
Financials & Dashboard (through April, 2019):
Mr. Peiffer introduced Mr. Michael Moskal, who was recently promoted to Accounting Manager.  Mr. Moskal reported that the year-to-date Total Operating Revenues are up 3.8 %, or $361,000.  Within that amount are parking and rental cars, which were up 9.7% year-to-date, or $170,000 over budget.  Airlines Revenues are up 3.4%, or 131,000 over budget.  Year–to-date Total Operating Expenses were 3.5% higher than budget year-to-date, or $204,000 higher than expected.  Year-to-date Net Operating Revenues are up 4.2%, or $157,000.  The bond coverage ratio is healthy at 1.69, which is up 5% from March, up 3% from fiscal year April 2018, and 10% above budget. In April, the budget was within $20 of actual expenditures.  On the Balance Sheet, there is a Revenue Sharing balance for fiscal year 2018, which was paid at the beginning of May.  On the Sales and Revenue Summary Report, all of the concessionaires are up.  HMS Host is up 23% year-to-date, and Hudson News is up 25% year-to-date.  Hotel sales in April were 20% higher than last month, and 19% higher than any prior period since they have opened.  The Cost per Enplanement was down 14% in April, to an amount of $13.51.  On the Fuel Flowage report, MDT is up 10% year-to-date, and Capital City is flat. On the General Aviation Airports Profit & Loss report, the Net Profit before applying any indirect expenses was $48,000 last year.  When Indirect Expenses are applied there is a Net Loss.
Ratify Resolution, PennDOT Multimodal Grant Agreement, HIA:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to ratify a resolution designating Timothy Edwards, Executive Director, and James Helsel, Jr., Chairman, as officials to execute all documents and agreements between SARAA and the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation (PennDOT) to facilitate and assist in obtaining the requested grant.  In December, 2018, the Board of Directors approved the award of a contract to Hempt Bros. Inc. in an amount of $3,835,224.05 to Rehabilitate Airport Drive.  In February 2018, SARAA was notified by PennDOT of an award of $482,548 grant funded from the Multimodal Transportation Fund.  In order to proceed with the Airport Drive project, SARAA must execute an Agreement with PennDOT.  This Resolution authorizes the Executive Director or Chairman to sign the agreement.  This project is being funded through a combination of three Commonwealth grants and SARAA cash.  The total project value, including the value of Right-of-Way, is $5,160,000.  SARAA’s cash match to the State grants will be $1,712,452.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Insurance Broker Services Extension:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to extend insurance brokerage services for The Graham Co. of Philadelphia for general insurance and Hoaster Gebhard & Co. of Lebanon for Workers’ Compensation insurance for one year until September 30, 2020.  The brokerage services were originally awarded In January 2014 for three years with two one-year extensions.  The Graham Co.’s commissions are approximately $33,000 for the current year’s policies.  Hoaster Gebhard receives no commissions for their brokerage of the Worker’s Compensation program.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.

2019-2020 Strategic Plan:

Mr. Edwards presented the 2019-2020 Strategic Plan summary.
Adjournment:  Mr. Hume adjourned the meeting at 10:01 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Thursday, June 21, 2019, 8:00 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by: Camille Springer
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